
 

MINISTRY  

OF PUBLIC WORKS 

AND TRANSPORT 

  

 

E-MAIL 

prensa@puertos.es 
This information may be used in full or in part with no need to source citation AVDA. PARTENÓN, 10 

CAMPO DE LAS NACIONES 
28042 MADRID 
TEL: 91 524.55.17 

  FAX: 91 524.55.04 Page 1 of 2 www.puertos.es 

 

P
re

ss
 r

el
ea

se
 De la Encina meets with port workers' 

trade union representatives 
 

• The President of PE remarks that "A large part of the Spanish 
economy depends on the legal certainty of stowage" 

• UGT and CCOO are demanding "responsibility and a sense of 
State" and the parties should set aside the electoral campaign in 
the voting 

 

04-02-2019 (Spanish Ministry of Public Works and Transport). Salvador 
de la Encina, President of the public body Puertos del Estado 
(hereinafter, PE), met today with port workers' trade union 
representatives of UGT, Francisco Núñez and José Manuel Lubián, and 
CCOO, José Pérez and José Jorge García. 
 
One of the issues discussed was the substantial progress made last 
week by the Council of Ministers regarding stowage. The trade union 
representatives congratulated themselves for this step and thanked De 
la Encina for his involvement over the years, and through different 
positions of public responsibility such as the Presidency of the 
Development Committee of the Congress of Deputies, in this process to 
grant legal certainty for the collective and port activity as a whole. 
 
"The satisfaction of the Royal Decree Law approved last Friday by the 
Council of Ministers chaired by Pedro Sánchez is shared with the port 
workers' trade unions," De la Encina maintained, adding that 
"nevertheless, there is still a crucial step that the political groups must be 
aware of". 
 
In this regard, UGT appealed for "the legal reform of stowage to be 
validated by the Congress's standing committee, for which the political 
parties must act responsibly and with a sense of State." 
 
The representatives of CCOO showed their "concern to ensure that the 
parties leave aside the electoral campaign to take forward a formal and 
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 binding agreement on which there should be unanimity in Congress 

beforehand." 
 
The President of PE explained that it is not a problem of stowage "but a 
problem that could affect companies and workers throughout the country" 
given the close interaction of the various productive sectors with the 
logistics and distribution chains that pass through the ports of general 
interest. 
 
"It is time for responsibility, reasonableness and common sense," he 
said. "These qualities have made it possible for unions, employers and 
governments to reach an agreement, and it is these qualities that I 
demand from the political parties to give legal certainty to an activity on 
which a large part of the Spanish economy depends", concluded the 
President De la Encina. 


